
 

Weekly Newsletter 
Friday 8th July 2022 

Year 6 Production  

Over the last two weeks, Year 6 have been putting on their incredible performance of Disney’s, 
‘The Jungle Book’ to parents/carers, governors and the community. Both the children, teachers 
and LSA’s have been working extremely hard over the last two months to put this spectacular 
show together. The children’s acting, singing and dancing has been outstanding and it has been a 
pleasure to see all of the children shine on stage.  
A huge well done to Miss Evans, Mr Colebrooke, Mrs Hilton, Mrs Prior and Mrs Kay who have 
spent many an evening choreographing the dance routines as well as sourcing the children’s 
costumes! In addition, we offer our thanks to Mrs Hall who made the hypnotising Kaa as well as Mr 
Grant who has been a fantastic support with the lighting and photography. It has been a pleasure 
watching Year 6 continue to grow in confidence this year. They have all worked extremely hard 
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and definitely deserve their trip to Marchants Hill next week! Well done Year 6, you are an asset to 
our school and we know you will be amazing when you move onto pastures new next year. 

Here are some lovely quotes from parents: 

‘Thank you for putting on a wonderful 
production of The Jungle Book. It was so 
enjoyable to watch and the children were 

clearly having the time of their lives! I know a 
huge amount of work will have gone into it and 

many staff will have been involved, so thank 
you to everyone who worked to give the 

children this fantastic opportunity and for 
making it a quality experience for them to be a 

part of.’ 
 
‘Thank you so much for inviting me to watch your performance yesterday.  You were absolutely 

brilliant!’ 
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‘WOW! What an absolutely phenomenal 
performance today. Every single child was 

amazing. Such a huge effort from everyone. 
Their performances were confident and 

accomplished. 
Enormous thanks to all staff who clearly put 
in a huge amount of work as well. Thank you 

so much. A terrific way to end our primary 
school years.’ 

 
Year 3 Hook Local Study Trip  

This week the Year 3’s have enjoyed their outing to their local area of Hook. They began their trip 
by conducting a traffic survey along London Road counting all the vehicles, which passed by for a 
duration of 10 minutes. We then continued down London Road looking at the types and styles of 
buildings from residential to commercial to terrace to detached houses in addition to visiting the 
local church. Each child then completed an environmental quality survey of the centre of Hook and 
will analyse their data during their follow up geography lessons. On the way home, the children 
visited Wellworth Park to discuss the purpose of why two parks are very closely situated and the 
importance of green space in the local area. The children were very excited to be out of school and 
enjoyed their outdoor learning experience.   
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HSCA Summer Fair and Greener Community Day - volunteer to 
run a game!  
This year the children have helped out by creating some great games around our green/eco theme 
and one game from each year has been selected to be included at the HSCA Summer Fair. We 
would love some volunteers to help with the games on the day, this was really popular at the 
Christmas Fair! Children in years 5 & 6 are invited to sign up to help run the games and children 
from any other school year are welcome to sign up with a supervising adult. Please sign up 
here: www.pta-events.co.uk/hsca (and other volunteer slots also available).  
PLUS don’t forget to get your raffle tickets, also available at www.pta-events.co.uk/hsca, lots of 
fantastic prizes to be won.  
PLUS send your tug-of-war teams to contactus@hs-ca.org.uk for the tug-of-war competition 
throughout the day. We’re looking for teams of up to 5 or 6 with a maximum of 2 adults.  

Cricket Success  
Massive congratulations to Josh in year 6 who has been selected to represent the county for 
cricket in their U12 category! Josh has represented the North District of Hampshire U9s and has 
now been one of three players chosen from his district to play against Middlesex on the 17th July. 
Well done Josh and good luck! 

Cheerleading Success 
Well done to Abigail Grant, who took part in the Future 
Cheer Internationals in Bournemouth with her team X-
Treme. They had a very successful weekend, placing 2nd 
out of 10 teams in the Youth Level 1 division. They were up 
against some of the best teams in the country, so to be 
placed in the top 3 is a huge achievement for 
them. Congratulations X-Treme. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scooter Safety 
To help keep them safe, please ensure that your child wears a helmet if they travel to school on 
their scooter or bike. 

KOOSA Kids - Holiday Activity & Food (HAF) Programme  
KOOSA Kids Summer Holiday Club at Hook Infant School will be offering a number of FREE 
holiday club places, to children who are in receipt of benefits-related free school meals.  The free 
(and fun-packed) holiday provision will include a healthy, hot lunch, a light afternoon tea (toast / 
fruit platters) and enriching activities.  You may apply for up to 8 FREE sessions per child.   

 

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/hsca
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/hsca
mailto:contactus@hs-ca.org.uk
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Apply for up to 8 FREE sessions per child between 25th July to 19th August (10.00am to 6.00pm). 
To register your interest, simply complete the online form and select your FREE Holiday Activities 
& Food sessions. By completing the online form, you will automatically be added to the waiting list. 
Please see the flyer attached more information.  

Attendance This Week 
Every day counts… Your child’s attendance matters! 

 

Overall attendance this week: 92.54% 

Stars of the Week 
Year 3: Caitlin D, Cooper O, Noah H, Molly F 
Year 4: Eden B, Hope B, Hannah V, Stan H, Mickey T, Imogen H 
Year 5: Tom L, Joshua B, Bertie F, Inés A, Daniel B 
Year 6: Josh F, Sanjeev V, Charlie C, Zeke B, Isaac W 

House Points this week 
Austen 177 

Brunel 185 

Nightingale 144 

Wellington 122 

House point winners this week: Brunel 
Reading classes of the week: 5KB 
Reading Raffle Winner: Toby S 5LO 
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Attendance week ending 8th July 2022

https://koosakids.formstack.com/forms/haf_hampshire_summer_2022
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Find out more... 
Follow @hookjunior on Twitter and visit our Facebook page for more updates and photos. 

Key Dates 
11 Jul  Year 6 Residential trip to PGL Marchants Hill 
13 Jul   Year 3 Learning event, 2pm - 3pm 
16 Jul  HSCA Summer Fair 
18 Jul  Year 5 Learning event, 2.30pm – 3.15pm  
19 Jul  Strawberry Tea  
20 Jul   Year 6 Leavers assembly, 9.15am  
20 Jul   Year 6 Festival/BBQ 
21 Jul  End of term – 1:30 finish 
1 Sept  INSET day 
2 Sept  INSET day 
5 Sept  Children return to school 
 
 

  

https://twitter.com/hookjunior
https://en-gb.facebook.com/hookjuniorschool/
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